	CONSULTATION SUMMARY 



	

	Case reference number(s) 

	2015/0684/P and 2015/0997/L

	Case Officer: 
	Application Address: 

	Raymond Yeung


	Rhyl Primary School 

7 -31 Rhyl Street 

London

NW5 3HB




	Proposal(s)

	Refurbishment of Rhyl Street entrance and associated reception area, offices and meeting rooms including demolition of current canopy, erection of new entrance canopy, new ramp, sign and steps with associated internal alterations.


	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	No. notified


	113
	No. of responses


	2

	No. of objections

No of comments

No of support
	1
0

1

	Summary of representations 


	The owner/occupier of  5 Rhyl Street has objected to the application on the following grounds:

1. Do not think it appropriate for a modern, lit neon sign to be displayed at this entrance. Also, the proposed canopy, is out of sync with the structure of this listed building.
Officer response
1. It is agreed that the neon lighting is not acceptable on the Listed building, as such the scheme had been revised to have individual mounted letter without any illumination. It is considered the canopy is acceptable as it replaces a non-traditional canopy. The doors below the canopy have been revised to become more sympathetic with the fabric of the building.
The owner/occupier of  35a Rhyl Street has objected to the application on the following grounds:
1. As near neighbours of the school we very much support this application. The new elevation will be an interesting and eye catching addition to the street scene and will give the school a fresher, more modern appearance, while respecting the existing building.


	Recommendation:- Grant planning permission/Listed Building Consent


